EP729
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th July 2017 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-Chairman)
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor P Lever                           Councillor K Pace                                                

                             Councillor J Smallman                     Councillor C Steel 
                             Councillor B Tarbuck                       Councillor B Whitehouse
                             Councillor M Cole                            Councillor D Clifft
                             Councillor A Gibbons

Also present were County Councillor Bernard Williams
The Chairman Councillor David Clifft opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
   PRESS - None
   PUBLIC PARTICIPATION –  A resident present had no comments but recorded the meeting.
  1.APOLOGIES

  Councillor Denise James tendered her apologies. 
  2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS

  The Chairman Councillor David Clifft & Councillor Denise Clifft declared an interest in item 7 and completed the register.
  3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 12th JUNE 2017
  Councillor Mandy Cole proposed and Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded that the minutes were a true record      
  4. Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes)
  EP726 The Chairman commented that at the last meeting a meeting with Highways Department was requested, no dates have been

  forwarded as yet, County Councillor Bernard Williams commented on highways issues and urge Councillors and residents to report
  issues directly so that every incident is logged.  Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on the request for a site meeting with 

  highways, namely the ongoing problems and concern with the existing chicane on Broad Lane, poor signage unreadable due

  to over grown trees and dirt, grass verges overgrown, blocked drains causing water lying creating a silt from the mud and debris.

  EP724 Councillor Chris Steel commented on the proposed exhibition due later this month which was has been postponed until 

  September.
  5. County Councillors Report 
 Councillor Bernard Williams commented ongoing matters at the county council which have yet to be finalised.
 6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 11 – To be discussed at the next Management meeting to

 be held on 17th July 2017.
 7. a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month:
17/00352/FUL Rebuilding of timber garage in brickwork @38 Broad Lane Springhill – no objections

17/00513/OUT Renewal of outline planning permission for residential development/demolition of church hall @
 St. Johns Church Wolverhampton Road – objections – loss of amenity with demolition of church hall – highways issues with loss car park
17/00401/FUL Extensions & Alterations to Lyncroft  Bursnip Road – deferred for further information

19.25pm The Chairman & Councillor Denise Clifft declared an interest and left the chamber, Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman)

took the chair.

17/00564/FUL Side & rear extensions 43 Long Lane Newtown – no objections

19.30pm The Chairman & Councillor Denise Clifft returned to the meeting

b. The following planning applications have been approved:  None
c. The following planning applications have been refused: None
8. Correspondence  - None
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9. FINANCE
A. note the Councils Bank balances at 30.06.17 Current Account £82927.14 Deposit Account. £16.86 Reserve Account 1 £533.15(Christmas Market) Reserve Account 2 £25.01(GBC) Reserve Account 3 £444.71(allotments) Charity Account £485.63 and Petty Cash £100 Less unpresented cheques £2886.12

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd   £86,305.23

                          Plus receipts       £12,845.37

                          Less payments    £17,504.22

     Balance c/fwd    £81,646.38

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103613
	A J Tedd
	Preparation & Laying of replacement hall floor
	800.00
	-
	800.00

	103614
	Carpets Direct 2U Ltd
	Replacement flooring in hall
	1825.00
	365.00
	2190.00

	103615
	Wyrley FC
	Election payment – 4th May 2017
	100.00
	-
	100.00

	103616
	A F Blakemore & Son Ltd
	Tearoom stock – June 2017
	          977.10
	51.76
	1028.86

	103617
	Principal Hygiene
	Hygiene Services 1st July to 30th September
	99.75
	19.95
	119.70

	103618
	SSC
	4th rates
	890.00
	-
	890.00

	103619
	B G Ground Maintenance
	Ground maintenance May 2017
	497.00
	99.40
	596.40

	103620
	HMRC
	PAYE  June  2017
	862.29
	-
	862.29

	103621
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	May refuse
	263.76
	52.75
	316.51

	103622
	Coinadrink Ltd
	June T/R stock
	          106.22
	-
	106.22

	103623
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash – stamps – ink – keys cut – stationery - photocopying
	          92.85
	6.67
	99.52

	103624
	Greenclean Maintenance
	Window cleaning
	          100.00
	20.00
	120.00

	103625
	SSC
	2x padlocks
	78.32
	15.66
	93.98

	103626
	Solar panel Heating
	Service of 5 boilers – repair in toilet
	        504.00
	84.00
	588.00

	103627
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials ECC
	          
60.02
	12.01
	72.03

	103628
	
	
	
	
	

	SO
	Salaries
	Tearoom £5451.37 Administration £2853.05
	
	
	

	DD
	Utilities
	Phone & broadband £464.77  Gas £2666.13

Electricity £3003.60
	
	
	


The payments made & cheques raised were proposed by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck seconded by Councillor June Smallman  and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.

A statement of Income & Expenditure against budget up to 30th June 2017 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Bryn 
Whitehouse seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 30th June 2017 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 30th June 2017 was present, this was proposed by
Councillor Mandy Cole, seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
10.. SNEYD LANE – FLOODING – Councillor Mandy Cole commented that there had been a site meeting with the Environment Agency  & work should commence in August or September on the 1st phase, which will involve excavating channels.
11. WESTCROFT – Councillor June Smallman commented that the playing field hedge needs the nettles cutting back.  2 potholes to be reported at 108 & 174 Cannock Road, the clerk will report the potholes and organise the cutting back.
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12. SSC THE GOOD LIFE – The 1st meeting had been arranged for the 26th June 2017 has been cancelled and will be reconvened for October.
13. PUBLIC OPEN SPACE SJ96760348 – The land will be gifted to the Parish by the landowner.  Members discussed the proposal for the 210 houses on the adjoining land.  This proposal now has outline planning permission at present, details will be confirmed when a full planning application is submitted, at this time an exhibition will be arranged so that resident can view the proposal.
14. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS  - No work carried out.
15. BROAD LANE – FOOTPATHS – Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented that she would like a site meeting with the landowners of the site next to the Range to determine the extent of the works and the timespan, the Chairman confirmed that he would arrange the meeting.
16. CCTV in ESSINGTON  - Members discussed the cost of installing cameras and agreed to obtain the maintenance costs and then consider installation.
17  BROWNSHORE PRE-SCHOOL – The outstanding rent is now being recovered through the small claims court.
18. THE OLD MITRE BURSNIP ROAD  - Members discussed the site and the fly tipping, the Chairman will report it to SSC

Enforcement Officer.

19. CO-OPTION OF MEMBERS TO POOLS COMMITTEE – The Chairman proposed that Councillors Maureen Billingsley, Mandy Cole & Peter Lever be co-opted  and carried.
20.17pm Councillor Maureen Billingsley left the chamber.
20. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT  - Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever commented on the commencement of the consultation period for the proposal of the West Midlands Interchange, there are 4 venues namely Calf Heath, Coven, Brewood and Penkridge and urge Members to try and visit one of the exhibitions. 
21. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING Monday 11th September 2017
22. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

